## June 8, 2010 4:00 PM Airport Conference Room 345

Members:	Present:	Absent:	Commence:	4:03 PM
			Adjourn:	4:46 PM
Tony Anderson, Chair	Χ		•	
Pam Fernald	Χ			
Gene Fisher		X		

Other Councilmembers Present: Ralph Shape, Rick Forschler

Staff Coordinator: Acting Fire Chief Brian Wiwel and Police Chief Jim Graddon

NOTE: Item #1 reviewed jointly with Administration & Finance Committee.

1.	Edward Bryne Memorial	Informational Update
	Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) Program – Jim Graddon	X Recommended for: Approval Approval with modifications Denial X Referred to Future RCM for acceptance of grant.
		Chief Graddon informed committee of the new 2010 JAG g

Chief Graddon informed committee of the new 2010 JAG grant that the Police Department is applying for to be used for the Active Shooter Training program to provide equipment such as simulated guns and rifles for training purposes. Grant is in the amount of \$23, 511 and requires no matching funds from the City. Will also seek additional SECTOR electronic ticketing systems for deployment which will cut down on court administrative time due to the system being tied directly into the court system. Some money may be considered for SCORE / municipal court support (with emphasis on IT) for video processing and minimizing transporting. Chief Graddon expecting a quick turnaround on grant.

 Fireworks Enforcement – Jim Graddon/Brian Wiwel X Informational Update Recommended for:

Approval

Approval with modifications

Denial

Referred to

Chief Graddon and Acting Chief Wiwel informed committee that the Police Department will continue fireworks enforcement this year but will continue moving away from giving warnings to issuing citations for illegally discharging fireworks within the city limits. Warning signs have been permanently installed by Public Works at selected entry points to the city noting the fireworks ban. Additionally, the Police department will be distributing flyers to certain multifamily housing locations and some businesses to get information out in advance. Police department will have extra park patrol staff at Angle Lake Park, and normally staff up in the general patrol of the city. Chief Graddon & Acting Chief Wiwel requested council input on using the fire boat on Angle Lake staffed with an officer. This would require cross training with the officer on the fire boat. Due to restrictions and staffing the decision was made to continue enforcement as previous years and to possibly pre-stage the boat at Angle Lake Park for any response needs that may arise.

3. ASAP/Active Shooter Training – Jim Graddon

X Informational Update

Recommended for:

Approval

Approval with modifications

Denial

Referred to .

Chief Graddon informed committee that the department is moving forward with ASAP training focusing on a broader array of possible active shooting situations (shooter on scene and still posing immediate threat) including schools and businesses. Joint training being done with 4 tribal police from the Muckleshoot reservation and 24 SeaTac police officers scheduled for training the last week of June and first week of July. Training consists of using junior and senior high school student volunteers as role players as well as Police and Fire Explorers to train officers to respond in small teams which would immediately go in to active situations without hesitation to save lives. Training to be done using Maywood and Manhattan schools with one visit out to the Muckleshoot Tribal school. Schedule adjustments have been made to minimize overtime and backfill for staffing. Using JAG grant money to pay for the training and overtime.

PS&J Minutes June 8, 2010 Page 3

4. Crime Statistics – Jim	<u>X</u> Informational Update		
Graddon	Recommended for:		
	Approval		
	Approval with modifications		
	Denial		
	Referred to		
	Chief Graddon distributed graphs showing crime statistics for SeaTac. Burglary rate is up a bit this month. Theft issues at YMCA for car prowling and locker break-ins have continued. Signs have been posted at YMCA warning customers of issues. Gang activity in area related to graffiti and prostitution. Chief Graddon met with the FBI to discuss an opportunity to partner for the Innocence Lost Task Force shared process to assist in investigations in SeaTac.		
5. Next Meeting	July 13, 2010		